
 

 

 

May 17, 2021 

 

Dear Wellness Center and Employee Fitness Members: 

 

Thank you for your continued patience as we navigate COVID procedures and protocols.  Most 

of you have heard the new information from the CDC on Thursday, May 13, 2021, that “people 

who are fully vaccinated for COVID-19 can go without masks or physical distancing when 

indoors or in large groups, except in some circumstances such as healthcare”.  

Beginning Monday, May 17, 2021, members that provide documentation of being fully 

vaccinated for COVID-19 will be allowed to exercise without masks at the Wellness Center.  

Members must provide documentation at the check-in desk that displays the date of the 

vaccination(s) and what type of vaccine they received.  Fully vaccinated means that it has been 

at least two weeks since the final dose of the vaccine.  Once documentation is verified, we will 

present the member with a colored armband that will be used as notification to our staff.  Your 

vaccination status will not be logged or tracked in any system; therefore, it will be necessary for 

you to present your vaccine card at each visit.   

Masking will still be mandated at Employee Fitness (Lofts).  This facility is not staffed during all 

operation hours so the mandatory masking policy will stay in place until further notice.   

Thank you for your continued loyalty.  If you have any specific questions, please feel free to 

reach out to me at kevin.carter@atriumhealth.org . 

 

Yours in Health, 

 

Kevin Carter, M.Ed. 
Director – Wellness Services 
Atrium Health, Navicent 
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